

North Dakota Board of Medicine

Sandra DePountis Executive Director

Lynette McDonald Deputy Executive Director

Established 1890
4204 Boulder Ridge Rd Suite 260 • Bismarck, ND 58503-6162
Phone (701) 450-4060 • Fax (701) 989-6392
www.ndbom.org

North Dakota Board of Medicine Support to SB 2179

Dear Chair Lee and members of the Senate Human Services Committee:

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony in support of SB 2179. The mission of the North Dakota Board of Medicine is to protect the public's health, safety, and welfare. To this end, the Board expresses its support for the expansion of the definition of "telehealth" as this will provide additional coverage and access to the homebound, rural patients, and individuals who do not have access to healthcare by other remote means. Greater accessibility translates into better health care which we believe to be in the best interest of the public. For these reasons, the Board of Medicine supports SB 2179.

Please do not hesitate to contact us with further questions. We would be happy to provide further information, testimony, and answer any questions the Committee may have.

Sincerely,

/s/ Dr. Robert Sticca Chair, Legislative Committee North Dakota Board of Medicine